Page 1
BEFORE THE STATE OF WASHI NGTON
ENERGY FACI LI TY SI TE EVALUATI ON COUNCI L

In the matter of:
Application No. 2004-01
W ND RI DGE POVNER PARTNERS, LLC, Preheari ng Conference

W LD HORSE W ND POWER PROJECT Pages 1 - 35

— N N N N N

A prehearing conference in the above matter was
held in the presence of a court reporter on February 8,
2005, at 1:35 p.m, at 925 Plum Street, Room 308, in
A ynpi a, Washi ngton, before Energy Facility Site Eval uation
Counci | menbers.

ok ok ok *
The parties were present as follows:

W ND RI DGE POVNER PARTNERS, LLC, Darrel Peepl es,
Attorney at Law, 325 Washington Street N E., Suite 440,
A ynpi a, Washi ngton 98501; and Ti mothy McMahan, Attorney at
Law, Stoel Rives, LLP, 805 Broadway Street, Suite 725,
Vancouver, Washi ngton 98660.

COUNSEL FOR THE ENVI RONMENT, John Lane, Assi stant
Attorney General, 1125 Washington Street S.E., P.O Box
40100, A ynpia, Washi ngton 98504-0100.

KI TTI TAS COUNTY, Janes E. Hurson, Kittitas County
Prosecutor, Kittitas County Courthouse, Room 213,

El | ensburg, Washi ngton 98926.

Reported by:

Shaun Linse, CCR #2029
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1 Appegrances (contd): 1 MR. MILLS: Utilitiesand Transportation

2 FRIENDS OF WILDLIFE AND WIND POWER, David A. 2 Commisson?

3 Bricdin, Attomey & Law, Bricklin Newmen Ddld, LLP, 3 MR. SWEENEY: Tim Sneeney.

4 1424 Fourth Avenue, Qite 1015, Seettle, Washington. 4 MR. MILLS: Kittitas County?

5 DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY, TRADE, AND ECONOMIC 5 MS. JOHNSON: Patti Johnson.

6 DEVELOPMENT, Tory Usibdli, Asistant Director, and Mark 6 MR.MILLS: All membersare presat. There

7 Anderson, Senior Energy Policy Specidist, Energy Policy 7  isacuorum.

8 Divison, PO. Box 43173, Olympia, Weashington 98504-3173. 8 JUDGE TOREM: Thank you, Mr. Mills. Let me

9 F. STEVEN LATHRORP, Jif Sothower, Attomey & 9 notebeforewe go into saying the rest of the parties that
10 Law, Lathrop, Winbeer, Harel, Sothower & Denison, LLP, 10  arepresant today, that thereisaletter formally
11 1527 Robinson Canyon Roed, P.O. Box 1088, Hllenshurg, 11  regppointing Mr. James Luce asthe Chair. It'sdated
12 Weashington 98926. 12 Jenuary 31, 2005 and signed by our Governor Chrigtine
13 ECONOMIC DEVELORMENT GROUP OF KITTITASCOUNTY, 13  Gregoireindicating she's pleased to regppoint him to
14 Debbie Srand, Exenutive Director, 1000 Progpect Sirest, 14  EFSEC, and histerm of officeis effective January 12,

15 PO. Box 598, Hlendourg, Weashington 98926. 15 2005 and will continue a the Governor's pleasure. So

16 Rk 16 therésacopy of that letter available from Ms. Makarow

17 JUDGE TOREM: ltisnow 1:35inthe 17  for anybody that wishesto seeit just so we know formally

18 &ftemoon on Tuestay the 8th of February 2006, Wewill 18  that Mr. Luce despite hisfarewd| a thelast megting is

19 commence this prehearing conference as scheduled. We have 19  back agan. Wevemantained, if not land use

20 threeitamsto take care of todky. 20 oconsigtency, Chair consstency in this matter.

21 Were going to discuss aproposed Preheating 21 Now let's note Counsd for the Environment

22 Order No. 4 which would tertatively be lebeled as Coundll 22  isherepresent today intheroom. | would likethe rest

23 Order No. 808, Thet would address any eectronic filing 23 of thefolksthat are here for the Wild Horse project

24 indfrucions and deediines 24 dating from my right to let usknow if you're herefor

25 Wewill have ssoondly an updete from 25  that, sothat Shaun Linse, our court reporter, can noteit
Page 3 Page 5

1  Mr. Pegplesonthe Applicant'sintentionsto establish 1 down.

2 land use conggtency for this project and hear hopefully 2 Wehave?®

3 fromMr. Hurson aswel. 3 MS STRAND: Debbie Strand, Economic

4 Findly, well schedule a satus conference 4  Development Group of Kittitas County.

5 todeermineif the hearing itsdf scheduled for next 5 MR. USIBELLI: Tony Usbdli withthe

6 monthwill beagoor not. That will bea atimetobe 6  Washington State Department of Community Trade and

7  chosenon February 22, 2005 unlessfolks have an objection 7  Economic Developmert.

8 totha dae 8 JUDGE TOREM: For the Applicant?

9 Let'segtablishwho'shere. We dreedy know 9 MR. PEEPLES Tim McMahan and Darrd Pegples
10 that theentire Council from the previousrall cdl is 10 representing the Applicant, and | believe probably Chris
11 here but because tha's not part of therecord let's 11 Taylorisonthe phone
12  etadlishthat agan. 12 Chris, are you there?

13 Mr. Mills, could you just establishwho is 13 MR. TAYLOR: Yes |am.

14 representing the Council today. 14 JUDGE TOREM: Any cthersin the audience
15 MR.MILLS Chair? 15 heretoday?

16 CHAIR LUCE: TheChair ispresant. 16 MR. WILLIAMS: Scott Williams with Puget

17 MR. MILLS; Community Trade and Economic 17  Sound Energy.

18 Deveopment? 18 MR. ANDERSON: Mak Anderson, CTED.

19 MR. FRYHLING: Richard Fryhling. 19 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Mark Anderson for
20 MR. MILLS Depatment of Ecology? 20 CTED. Wevegot Mr. Lane

21 MS. ADELSMAN: HediaAddsmen. 21 Otherson thetdephone? Mr. Hurson, are

22 MR. MILLS Depatment of Fish and Wildlife? 22 youthere?

23 MS. TOWNE: ChrisTowne 23 MR. HURSON: Jm Hurson, Kittitas County and
24 MR. MILLS: Department of Naturd Resources? 24 Daryl Percy, our CDS Director, iswith me dso.

25 MR. IFIE: Tony Ifie 25 JUDGE TOREM: Any others present today?
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1 MR. GAGLIANO: Troy Gagliano with Reneweble 1 MS. MAKAROW: Unfortunaidy the 22nd isour
2 Northwest Project. 2 deadlineto beddeto cancd room reservaionsfor the
3 JUDGE TOREM: Renewable Northwest Project 3  heaings
4  waswho? 4 MS. TOWNE: Never mind.
5 MR. GAGLIANO: Troy Gagliano. 5 MS MAKAROW: Wewill be setting up aphone
6 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Mr. Gagliano, 6 line
7 thank you. 7 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Pegples, did you have any
8 Mr. Sothower, Mr. Lathrop, are you there? 8 input onthisparticular draft?
9 MR. GARRETT: Ed Garrett with ROKT. 9 MR. PEEPLES It'sfine Werebascly
10 JUDGE TOREM: For ROKT? 10 doingit anyway. Everybody isfiling dectronicaly
11 MR. GARRETT: Yes 11 anyway, 0it'sfine
12 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Sothower, Mr. Lathrop, 12 JUDGE TOREM: Thedidtinction here, of
13  aeyou onthe phone? 13 course, would bethiswould actualy count for service and
14 MR. SLOTHOWER: ThisisJef Sothower. | 14  replacethehard copies.
15 am. Mr. Lathropisnot. 15 MR. PEEPLES Rignt.
16 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Thank you. Any 16 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Lane, any input?
17  other patiesor personsinterested in the Wild Horse 17 MR. LANE: No objections
18 project? 18 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Sothower?
19 All right. Hearing none, lef'sturntothe 19 MR. SLOTHOWER: That'sfinetous
20 firg order of busnessthen, the dectronicfiling 20 JUDGE TOREM: It'sfinewithyou?
21 ingructionsand deadlines Wedrculaed | bdievein 21 MR SL.OTHOWER: Yes
22  ealy pat of last week aproposed order, and | wanted to 22 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Hurson?
23 hear from the Coundil first and then from the parties 23 MR. HURSON: Frankly | haven' reviewed it.
24 becausethat'swho's going to serve whether the proposed 24 I'masuming if we have condgtency, the County wouldn't
25  draft that Ms Makarow and | put together would alow for 25  beinvolved in the hearing anyway.
Page 7 Page 9
1 thequickfiling and reponseto deedlines dectronicaly 1 JUDGE TOREM: Far enough. Ms. Strand, any
2  that aregoing to occur if the hearing goes forward with 2 inputonthis?
3 mationsto drike thet would bedue | believe next Tuesday 3 MS. STRAND: No problem.
4 with motions and responses duein next Friday. 4 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Usbdli?
5 Mr. Chairman, did you haveinitid comments? 5 MR.USBELLI: Fre
6 CHAIR LUCE: Nocomments |'vereviewed the 6 MS MAKAROW: ThisislrinaMakarow, EFSEC
7  dedronic srvice requirements as st forth on Page 3 of 7 Sdf. 1 would just like to make one comment with respect
8 4andthedraft prehearing. My question would be, and | 8 towhat Jm Hurson just stated that the County would not
9 think youve answvered it, Ms Makarow, are you comfortable 9 beinvolved. Therewould probably haveto be aresumption
10 withthedectronic requirements st forth? 10 of theland use hearing for the Coundil to heer any new
11 MS MAKAROW: Yes g&f did haveinput in 11  evidenceor receive any additiond documentsfrom the
12 devdoping thisdraft, so we are comfortable with what is 12 County and the Applicant on thet issue.
13 ladoutinit. 13 JUDGE TOREM: | thirk if the heering goes
14 CHAIRLUCE: If g&ff iscomfortable, I'm 14 forward on March 7, it could occur at thet time and prior
15 comforteble 15 totheregt of the adjudication occurring.
16 JUDGE TOREM: Any other members of the 16 MS MAKAROW: Correct. Yes
17  Coundil wish to comment on the proposed draft? 17 JUDGE TOREM: Asthat occursthen well have
18 Ms. Towne. 18 amoation from the County and the Applicant, and well
19 MS. TOWNE: Jugtaquick one. Thelagt item 19 asorbtha initsschedule asnecessary. | would think
20 <cheduled for gatus conference, again, inthe interest of 20 if tha predictioniscorrect, Mr. Hurson, the Council
21 dfidency and cost savingswhy not schedule it for the 21 would befread up much sooner then the five days dlotted
22 23rdwhenwewill be gathering to heed to Montesano? We 22 tothehearingin thiscase, 30 we could absorb that
23 could doitinthe afternoon. 23 without any problem.
24 JUDGE TOREM: Ms. Makarow, do you want to 24 MR. PEEPLES Y our Honor, | would judt like
25 addressthat? 25  topoint out that that's exactly what was doneinthe
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1 Wadluaprgedt. Wehed theland use hearing, and then we 1 22nd
2 wentimmediady to the other hearing. 2 Tim, why don't you come up and go over what
3 JUDGE TOREM: Solong aswe have sUfficient 3 progress hasbeen made, and, Jm, once he gets done why
4  noticeto provideto the county residents, so that they 4  dontyou pipeinif you have anything in addition.
5 canpaticipate as heeded and asto their desiresthat 5 MR. McMAHAN: Tim McMahan here, Sod Rives
6  should be sufficient. 6 Law Frmon behdf of the Applicant. The County did
7 Ms Towne 7  conveneajoint and consolidated hearing with the Planning
8 MS. TOWNE: You ssamtoinferinyour 8  Commisson, Board of County Commissionerson the 25th and
9  commentsaminute ago that the e-service would replace the 9  the26th of January. There have been severd continued
10 hard copy service and yet both for parties and EFSEC hard 10 heaingssncethen. Lag night the Planning Commission
11  oopy saviceisaso required subsequent to. 11 didinfact moveforward to the Board of County
12 JUDGE TOREM: Correct. For daification, 12 Commissioner's recommendation to gpprove the Wild Horse
13 wha | meenisastothedate of sarvicethat it may not 13 Project under the County'swind farm ordinance. | would
14  bereceaved to the hard copy; that the dectronic receipt 14 sy tha weve had very good and timely support from
15 would besufficient. Asyou will notetherewill be at 15 County g&ff in moving the project dong.
16 lesst oneorigind copy mailed to EFSEC, 0 the Sgnetures 16 Embedded with the recommendation approva
17  could bethere and digtributed. 17  aedefinitdy some concernsthat we need to work out with
18 MS. TOWNE: Yes, thank you. 18  gaff and with the Board of Commissoners but we bdlieve
19 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Any other comments 19 werevery productively engaged with the County, and the
20 from the parties or other observerstoday on this proposed 20  hearing will commence with the Board of County
21  order? All right. Hearing none, let me ask the Counall 21  Commissonerson the 16th of February and then continue on
22 if therésamotion to goprovethis aswritten? 22  probably tothe 17th of February.
23 MR.IHE Somove 23 Onequestion | guess| would havefor Jm
24 MS. TOWNE: Second. 24 Hurson isone concern we haveis assuming we get through
25 JUDGE TOREM: It'sheen moved by | bdieve 25  that hearing processif the Board of Commissionerswould
Page 11 Page 13
1 Mr. Fyhling. 1  expecttotakeadditiond tesimony a alater hearing
2 MR.IFIE: Mr. Ifie 2 datefor the devd opment agreement thet sort of comes
3 JUDGE TOREM: By Mr. Ifie and seconded by 3 throughwith some amendments? Because that'sthe only
4  Ms Towne Any further discusson, Councilmembers? 4 concernthat | redlly have on the schedule thet interfaces
5 Mr. Chair, would you liketo cdl for the 5 withthe EFSEC process I'm sure that Jm has been doing
6 questionthen. 6  somethinking about that, and you might want to find out
7 CHAIRLUCE: Quedioniscdledfor. Allin 7  fromhim his pergoective on that dement. That'sone
8 favorsay aye 8 thingthat | think could redlly throw off the schedule.
9 COUNCILMEMBERS Aye 9 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Mr. Hurson.
10 CHAIR LUCE: All opposed? 10 MR. HURSON: The Planning Commisson they
11 Hearing none opposed, the mation is passed 11  did get their recommendation to the Board for gpproval.
12 unanimoudy. 12 Therearevariousconditions They'reset to goonthe
13 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Soyou can expect 13 16th. | don'tknow until they havethe hearing how long
14  tosee paties adraft order issued hopefully early next 14 it'sgoing to takefor tesimony, one night or two nights.
15 wesk dectronicaly probably itsdf, and then you will get 15 Asfar aswhether the Board would make the record open or
16 thehard copies containing thisprovison. 16 not for further commert, itsundear. | am assuming thet
17 Let'smove onto the Applicant's update on 17  the Applicant and the County staff will be discussing
18 land useconsgtency. Mr. Pesples, if you will come up to 18 issuestha the Planning Commisson rased to seeif
19 thetable 19 therdssomelanguage suggestionsthat can comeup to hdp
20 MR. PEEPLES Jugt briefly if Council wants 20  dreamlinethe processfor when it gets before the Board.
21 tohaveany other questions, Tim McMahan isherewho hes 21 Sothat'skind of our intent over the next
22 beendirectly involved much morethen | haveinthelocd 22 weekistotry towork inthat direction to seeif wecan
23 land use process, and Jm Hurson ison the phone. | think 23 narow thefocusof theissuesand try to resolve issues.
24 itsfair to ssy that we bieve wewill have land use 24 MR. PEEPLES. Wewill know by the 22nd,
25 oondgency. Webdievewewill know for sure by the 25 don'tyouthink, Jm?
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1 MR. HURSON: The22nd wewill probably have 1 JUDGE TOREM: | do recognizethat you have
2 anideawherethey are. | doubt that wewill get the 2 twonewly dected Board of County Commissoner
3 find documents done by then. Theday beforeisalegd 3  represantatives, S0 the degree of predicability there
4 holiday, sothe courthouseisdosad. So |l think were 4 therésnot much of atrack record to goon, and |
5 dating on aWednesday, and if it went Wednesday night 5  recognizethe limitations on their ability to Sate
6  and Thursday night, we have Friday, Monday isahaliday, 6  othewiseprior to an actud vote. Sowith dl that
7  andthen that Tuesday would bethe 22nd. We may be 7 inmind anything you can give usas predictions or
8  getting someindication from the Board on the 17th or they 8 indicationson the 22nd would help the g&ff, and well go
9 may it overtolikethe 22nd for further discussion. 9 forwardfromthere
10 Butl think wewill have agood sensefor it. 10 But it appearsthat everything is heeded
11 If the Coundil wantsto have afollow up on 11  toward afind resolution favorableto this project from
12 the22ndto ssewherewe are, | think that could meke 12 the County's perpectiveto dlow EFSEC to evduate the
13 snse dthough, | doubt it will be amatter of we have 13  project for Siting without congideration of preemption.
14 thefind document prepared. At best wecangiveyoua 14 S0, agan, | think on behdf of the entire Coundil for
15 snxedf whereitisasfar asyour scheduling, and well 15 giving usthat project to review as opposed to one with
16 probably haveto have another follow up, you know, afew 16  preemption for thefirg timein 30 yearswethank you in
17  daysdfter that for find decisions. 17  advace
18 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Hurson, | think thet it's 18 MR. HURSON: Wereworking onit.
19 not the purpose of the Council to hold thisfollow up on 19 JUDGE TOREM: Right. Mr. Hurson, anything
20 the22nd, so we know thet the County Commissonershave a 20 further onthis?
21  find document but Smply to know whether any party needs 21 MR. HURSON: | dont believe so unlessyou
22  acontinuance of thehearing. AsMs Makarow Sated, 22  haveany other questions.
23  thereaefinandd incentivesto aid Councl and 23 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Mr. Peeples
24  thereforethe Applicant for continuing the hearing on thet 24 MR. PEEPLES. Jug Jmand | had one
25 daeif we need to because therewould be amoation tofile 25  conversation last week | think you hit on. | think welll
Page 15 Page 17
1 for preemption or some cther such extenson of thetime 1  know, have apretty good ideaby the 22nd for any reason
2  necessay to avoid thet. 2 ifwerenot goingto go. | think that'sapretty far
3 Soif youre going to indicate obvioudy 3 daement. Theother thingis| think perhgpswe ought to
4 that the Board of County Commissoners hasintention to 4  dat thinking right now about filing anctice for land
5  goprovethe project and you're ableto hammer out the 5 usehearing, and if we don't useit, wedon't useit. But
6 ddalsprior to the March 7th beginning of the hearing, 6 | think weneed tofile anotice for the land use hearing
7  that'swha we need to know on the 22nd. If it blowsup 7  and planto haveit on the morning that we gart the
8 fromdther dedong theway, and it's not foreseeeble, 8 hearingwhichisMarch 7th.
9 wadl, soheit. Thishashappened with EFSEC proceedings 9 MR. HURSON: | have no objection to that.
10 before. We undergtand those are hard to contral. 10 MR. PEEPLES: And if we dont go, we dont
11 But if the Board of County Commissonersis 11 @
12 inyour opinion -- I'm not asking you actudly for a 12 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Very well.
13 prediction, but in your opinion thet they are going to 13 Coundil, any questionsregarding this update on effortsto
14  voteto goproveit, then it doesn't haveto be done by the 14  obtainland use consgency?
15 22nd. If it'svery dear to County steff that the 15 MS. ADELSMAN: It looksgoad.
16 Commissioners voteisgoing to go agang what the 16 MS TOWNE: Wouldn't it be prudent because
17  Panning Commisson gave, it might be helpful to know thet 17  of thescheduling, finencid impectsto abandon the 7th as
18  onthe 22nd, so we can continue the hearing accordingly 18 thelogicd date and moveit out aweek or two a this
19 anddlow for the motions and filing for preemption to 19  point, given that were not going to know until the 27th,
20  comeup; that the Applicant would have the opportunity to 20 andyou probably aren't going to wait that long to reserve
21 dothet. Soundfair, Mr. Hurson? 21  rooms?
22 MR. HURSON: We can get theinput we can, 22 JUDGE TOREM: Wehavetheresarvationsfrom
23 but I'm obvioudy not amind reeder. So| assumethet the 23 my undardanding, Ms Towne, 0 the only advantage we
24  Zilkhafolksand the County staff can dl discussand see 24 might gain by ddaying the hearing aday istha givesus
25 if wearegdting the sameimpressonsor direction. 25  another day onthe cancellaion. We might gart onthe
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1 8thandrunfor four days. That may be possible but | 1 JUDGE TOREM: Doesanyone object to having
2 will leavethat upto Ms Makarow if wethink that we need 2 itathreeodock in the afternoon just atdephonecdl
3 tomovethingstothe 23rd, if thet gives usany further 3 in?
4 indication. But it sounds asthough wewill know onthe 4 Coundilmembers, any conflict onthe
5  22ndif we need to continuethisoneway or the other. If 5 gsthedulesyoure awvare of ?
6 it'sgoingto beanegaiveimplicaion that's predicted 6 Parties, anybody esewant to object to
7  forthe Board of County Commissioners, they're going to be 7  threeodock? Otherwise, that'sgoing to beit by
8 makingamationto continueit. If weretogether at the 8 acdamation or by slencel suppose
9 dauscoverage onthe 22nd, we can st atimefor a 9 All right. By lack of objectionwe are
10 prehearing conferencewith that in mind, go aheed, and 10 goingtoscheduleit for three o'dock in the afternoon,
11 probably nix the reservationsin advance 11 and Ms Makarow will send around the notice asto what
12 CHAIRLUCE: Letshadthemfor thetime 12 tdephone number to cdl into. Well have abrief rall
13 hdng. 13 cdl and just aquick Satus update, and from there the
14 JUDGE TOREM: Ms. Makarow, any input on 14  patieswill know whether we are going forward or not.
15 that? 15 If you look &t the ather schedulethat's
16 MS. MAKAROW: We can cartainly contact the 16 patof the draft prehearing conference order for today,
17  fargroundsto seejus how much we can Sretch thet 22nd, 17  youcan seewherethat fitsin. Wewill have pending from
18 but that was dreedy a case-by-case negatiated agreement 18 that daeif there are any motionsto drike testimony,
19 that wehavewith them. They actudly gave usan extra 19 andtoday istheladt day tofilewhilerebuttd prefiled
20 wesk tobeableto cancd the resarvaion without any 20 tegimony thosewill dready have motionsfiled and
21  pendty. 21 responsespending. If we get together after that holiday
22 JUDGE TOREM: Right. Any other parties, 22  Monday on the afternoon of the 22nd, wewill not be
23 obsarvers have any quedions about the land use 23 scheduled to rdesse our rulings until thefollowing
24 condgency? 24 Fiday; however, | will tdl youif the Council and | have
25 Hearing none, let's move onto the lagt item. 25  hadachanceto discussany of the motionsin advance and
Page 19 Page 21
1 Thedatusconferencefor February 22 we have been 1 weknow theanswer without it in writing, we can giveit
2 discussng sspat of theitem. We can do thisby phone 2 toyoua tha timejust to move things dong alittle bit
3 Wenead not get together in person for folksthet need to 3 beter. Allright. Sothreea'dock.
4 travd tobehere What time of theday is-- Mr. Hurson, 4 Now, therés one other item that'sin
5  maybeyou could tdl usisthere any time of the day thet 5 exigencetha washanded to meas| cameintoday. It's
6  would bebetter for afeding asto aprediction, or is 6 notontheagenda But wehaverecaved aleter dated
7  lunchtime oneodock, two o'dock isthet abetter time 7  today, February 8, and it'sfrom the Department of Fish
8 for anyoneasfar asKittitas County's perspective? 8 andWildlife For thosethat are wondering asto how the
9 MR. HURSON: | don't know if | haveany 9  Depatment of Fish and Wildlife has been involved in this
10 paticuler preference | guessif you did it later like 10  proceeding and whether they were going to intervene, |
11  mid afternoon at least then if the Board wanted to 11 havent read thiseight-page document, but Ms Makarow and
12 sheduleameding or ahearing earlierinthe day or 12 Mr. Fiksdd might be dbleto sumit up.
13 ealy aternoon, therewould be alittle moretime to sort 13 | believethat it would say thet they are
14 thingsout. | just dont know what thetimeisgoing to 14 not going to beintervening asaan agency, ad it
15 beonthe schedule of the Board right now. 15 dexribesthe efforts thet have been meade to keep their
16 JUDGE TOREM: Ms Makarow, what's your 16 employessand those contracted by EFSEC separate and what
17 promiseasto what time you contact the fairgrounds on the 17  weddl thefirewal between the contracted issues and
18 22nd? 18 theagency'sownissueson the siting of the Wild Horse
19 MS. MAKAROW: | believetheir officesdose 19 project.
20 & 4:30, s0 before 4:30. 20 MS. MAKAROW: Not exactly. Theleteris
21 JUDGE TOREM: Would threeodock inthe 21  from Fsh and Wildlife gaff who are contracting with
22  dternoon then be aufficient, Ms. Makarow, from your 22 EFSEC, anditisadiscusson of someof theissuesthat
23 pergectiveif we have ahdf-hour or 40 minutes of 23 they presented as commentsto the Draft EIS, mitigation
24 disusson? 24 that the Applicant isnow proposing with respect to those
25 MS. MAKAROW: | think so. 25 ises, and ther postion asto whether that mitigetion
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1 isacceptableor not. If the Department of Fish and 1 MR. BRICKLIN: Yes Mr. Torem. ThisisDave
2 Wildlife decidesto intervene that would come from ancther 2 Bricklin.
3 group of Fish and Wildlife s&ff who are not assodiated 3 JUDGE TOREM: Yes gr.
4 withthese contractors, and the understanding | haveis 4 MR. BRICKLIN: With regard to thet letter
5  tha decison hasnot beenmade. That'suptothe 5  from Fsh and Wildlife gaff who are under contract to
6  Depatment of Fish and wildife 6 EFSEC, my underganding isthet they were on the EFSEC
7 JUDGE TOREM: Jug sothefalksknow whothe 7  ddedf that firewdl, S0 that they were supposeto be
8 letter camefrom, itsfrom Mr. Ted Clausng Sgned asa 8  off limitsfrom the partiesto the proceading. Butin
9  Regiond Habitat Program Maneger. So anyonethat wantsa 9 tha letter that | read briefly, -- | received it today.
10 copy of thisMs Makarow | believe should be ableto 10 --they makedear that they havein fact had
11 probably put it on the webste. 11 communication with one of the partiesto this proceeding,
12 MS. MAKAROW: It hasbeen emaled to dl the 12  thaisthe Applicant, and gpparently very excessively.
13 paties and assoon as| recaivethe origind through the 13 We hed atempted on behdf of my dient to
14 mail, Il besarvingitin copy. But catainly wecan 14 beintouch with those sameindividuds, and weweretold
15 mall it ealier if they want. 15 tolay off. Youmay not tak withthem. They areonthe
16 The Coundlmemberswill be receiving a.copy 16 EFSECddecof thefirewdl. Sowedidnt pursuethat.
17  of theletter dso. 17  Now inthisletter it turns out thet the wholetime we
18 MS. ADELSMAN: Isitdea? AmIto 18 werefdlowing the rules and making surewe didnt
19 undergand that the letter dedls with the substance of the 19  communicate with them that the Applicant wes.
20 mitigation and S0 on, not procedure? It has nothing to do 20 JUDGE TOREM: Sothet therésnot an
21  with any procedure suff were discussng; isthat 21  gopearancetha therds something that you've been told
22 correct? 22 onething and the Applicant's been told another, my
23 MS. MAKAROW: Correct. 23 underganding of the EFSEC gatute and the rulesthat have
24 JUDGE TOREM: Sorry for the confusion. I've 24 beenimplemented drictly dlow for thiskind of contact,
25  beeninvolved in asde conversttion asto meking sure 25  Mr. Bricklin, and I'll defer to Ms Makarow because she's
Page 23 Page 25
1 tha those procedurd Chinesewdls, if you will, werein 1 beendedingwithit alot longer then | have
2 place and | just presumed that might be whet the 2 But EFSEC contractorsthet we hireto
3 subgtance of theletter was, but bed guess. 3 understand what the Applicant is proposing, maybeit's
4 Any other busness on the Wild Horse matter? 4 obvious would have to communicate with those applicants
5 MS. TOWNE: Mr. Torem, for therecord, two 5 todeemineexactly what the project isand avoid any
6 wesksago!l guess| wassant an emall by a Department of 6  migaken presumption asto what exactly they're
7  Hshand Wildlife employee dtaching aproposd for 7 evduding. Agan, | havent reed theletter, o I'ma a
8  mitigation. Simultaneouswith my recaipt of that email 8 disdvantageto know exactly what sort of communication
9  which| hadn't even opened, bothMs Makarowand Ms Essko | 9 went on here. Butin generd thet sort of contact is
10 communicated to meastop, go no further, do not look at 10 permitted whether it'sactudly ex parte contact or not,
11  thedocument becauseit should have been avalableto me 11 if youwant to characterize it assuch, but it isstrictly
12 only inan adjudicetive stting. | therefore emailed back 12 permitted under the law.
13  tothe Depatment of Fish and Wildlifeinforming them of 13 Ms. Makarow 1'd defer to for some additiond
14 that wise counsd and ddeted the email from my machine 14  comments necessary to address Mr. Bricklin's concerns
15 JUDGE TOREM: And you avoided the ex parte 15 MS MAKAROW: Unfortunately | do not havea
16 contact. 16  copy of our statute before me, and maybe our Assstant
17 MS TOWNE: Thatiscorrect. Sol just 17  Attoney Generd can correct me. But | bdievethe cite
18 wanted everybody to know they may wonder why | dontknow |18  isto RCW 80.50.085 which dearly dlows EFSEC gaff and
19 wha'sgoing ona Fish and Wildifesnce| purportedly 19 by asocidion of contractors who work for EFSEC on our
20  represent them, but that iswhy. 20 ddedf thefirewal to work with the Applicant to
21 JUDGE TOREM: At leadt inthis metter you 21 rexlveissesregarding Sting of aproject thet is
22 haveagood excuse 22 beforethe Coundil, and it is under this atute that the
23 MS. TOWNE: Thet'sright. 23 FHshand Wildlife contractorswho are Ted Clausing and
24 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Anythingdseon 24 Brent Renfrow on our Sde of thefirewal have beenin
25  Wild Horse? 25  communication with the Applicant:
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1 JUDGE TOREM: So, Mr. Bricklin. 1 aureif they're goproving or disgpproving asiting project
2 MR. BRICKLIN: | certainly don't question 2 basad on environmentd, whether it be damages or mitigated
3 that EFSEC can obtain information from the Applicant, but 3 damages, that they havethewhole story. So | gppreciate
4  itsemstomethat if EFSEC isnot just recaiving the 4 yourasingtheconcerntoday. I'mnot S0 surewhat dse
5 gplicaion and dearly isdso in ongoing communications 5 wecando. | may have other gaff members here thet want
6 withthe Applicant that that may befinetoo. But if 6 toofferther counsd.
7  they'redoing thet, then other parties need to have access 7 MR. BRICKLIN: | waan't necessarily asking
8 toEFSEC gaff aswel. 8 EFSECtodoanythingtoday. | just wanted to raisethat
9 Inthis letter which summarizes some of 9 atheealiest possble moment that | was aware of the
10 those converstionsthat gpparently isgoing on 10 issue and | will evauate everything that you and
11 unbeknowng to us, thereisinformationin here not just 11  Ms Makarow have sated and other information. 1 think
12 about what the project isbut rather Zilkhels effortsto 12 theburdenisonmeat thispoint if | want to pursuethis
13 characterizethair project in away that minimizesthe 13 issuetolet you know how | want to pursueit but | did
14  dfectsonwildlifein explaining why they think the 14  want totakethis-- and | think we probably will. But |
15 project won't have Sgnificant effects attempting to rebut 15 didwanttoat least -- I'm not asking you to do anything
16 commentstha werefiled by othersthat's more than just 16 athismoment. | just wanted to make sure you were avare
17  describing what the project consgsof. It'spart of a 17 of theissueassoon asl was.
18 devate 18 JUDGE TOREM: Let me suggest that if you
19 Agan, | don't quegtion their right to 19 havequedionsabout it to get those from Ms. Makarow and
20 providetha kind of andysis and information to EFSEC 20 perhgpsto Ms Essko asthe Counsd for EFSEC and seewhat
21  gdff, but if they were dlowed to do so, then we should 21  other quegtionsthey might be able to address before you
22 havethat ongoing opportunity aswell. 22 putawholelot of work into deciding thet thisisan
23 JUDGE TOREM: Let mesuggest, Mr. Bricklin, 23  issueof conseguenceor if it'smply one of those
24 inthe past there have been suggestionsthat EFSEC Seff 24 procedurd odditiesthat go with EFSEC.
25  or contractors might be called to testify or be deposad, 25 If it provesto be only that, and if it's
Page 27 Page 29
1 andthereisaEFSEC regulation thet prohibitsthat sort 1 not consequentid, | gopreciae again you rasngit. But
2 ofthing. Agan, | don't havethe ditation to that right 2  ifitisconsequentid, bringit to usin an gopropriate
3 infrontof me But any evidencetha'sgoing to comein 3 fashionand let usded with it to be sure that neither
4  beforethe Council as part of the sworn testimony dreedy 4 your organization that you're representing or any other
5 isintheprefiled from the Applicant or perhgpsfrom the 5 patyisprgudiced by this particular information coming
6  Couns for the Environment or from your organization or 6 outintheway it has.
7  maybewill comeinintherebuttd tetimony that'sdueto 7 MR. BRICKLIN: Okay.
8 befiledtoday. Any of thosefolkscan be cross-examined, 8 JUDGE TOREM: Ms. Essko, anything you need
9 andif thereisany indication from the cross-examination 9 toadd?
10 that they're smply restating whet they got from 10 MS ESSKO: | wasjug going to point out
11  ocontractors behind the EFSEC firewdl, Coundil would 11 tha dl the patieswould have an opportunity to respond
12 entetanamation asneed to ddvefurther into the 12 tothat leter. | havenot reed it @ther. Itjust came
13  origind source of the comments and thework and haveto 13 outl think today, but every party will have an
14  evduate whether it's gppropriate under the EFSEC ruleto 14  opportunity to respond to that. | just want to reiterate
15 dlow that to occur or not. 15 what Irinasaid about the statutory requirements of RCW
16 But, again, kegp in mind that the EFSEC rule 16  80.50.085inwhich the legidature requires Council Sff.
17  doesprohibit its staff which weveinterpreted in the 17 It doen't just permit Council gaff, but it requires
18 padt toinclude contractors from being caled to tetify. 18  Council g&f to assgt gpplicantsin identifying issues
19 Itissort of an odd statute that alows the gaff to work 19 presented by the gpplication and reguires that Council
20  with oneparty but not the others. That'seesily 20  gdf review dl information submitted and recommend
21  acknowledged by anyonethat'sfamiliar with EFSEC's 21  resolution toissuesin dispute thet would dlow sSte
22 workings 22 goprovd. Soasyou think about thisletter and what it
23 But let usknow if you fed that it's 23 may or may not meen that'sthe legidative mandate on
24 praudice and youre not ableto get someinformation or 24 which the Coundl is operating.
25 present your case accordingly. The Coundl wantsto meke 25 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Bricklin, just let usknow
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1 if therésgoing to be something comingin, and any party 1 JUDGE TOREM: I'm smply opening the door,
2 that wantsto respond to thisthat thinksthey need to 2 Chair Luce that if theimpacts of thisletter issuch

3 fileadditiond prefiled tesimony because of the date of 3 tha it can only beremedied by that type of areques,

4 thiscoming out on the deedline for filing rebuttd 4  thenareguest can be entertained.

5 tedimony let usknow. Atthelatest et usknow maybe at 5 CHAIRLUCE: We havent read theletter, and
6 thedatusconference on the 22nd, and well have the 6 theedforeweredl seculaing on something that no

7  Coundil take gppropriate action to accommodate some very 7  oneundergandswhat it isyet.

8 limited if therésadditiond prefiled tetimony or 8 JUDGE TOREM: Correct. So, Mr. Peeples, |
9  rebuttd testimony to come. We can work with thet | think 9  dontmeantodam your dient that al of asudden there
10 giventhesmdle number of partiesin this proceeding and 10  could beanather bulk of prefiled testimony requested or
11 hopefully what'sgoing to turn out to beasmaller number 11 required. Butif the request comesin from another party,
12 of isues 12 wewill evduateit and hear from the Applicant and other
13 Coundil, any other questions on this? 13 patiesthat are concerned and set gppropriate

14 Mr. Bricklin, go aheed. 14  limitations. Thegod issmply to get the Coundcil dl

15 MR. BRICKLIN: Who jus gooke before you? 15 theinformation it needsto make afull and accurate

16 MS. ESSKO: I'msorry. | gpologize: That 16  determingtion.

17 wasme That wasAnn Essko. 17 CHAIRLUCE: | viewthisjugtasan

18 MR. BRICKLIN: All right. Thank you. 18 extendonof the EIS processbadcaly.

19 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Pegples. 19 JUDGE TOREM: Quite probably it will be, but
20 MR. PEEPLES. Yes | would liketo ask for 20 it may betha Mr. Bricklin feds otherwise once hel's had
21 daification onthisnew prefiled testimony. | want to 21 achancetogofully through theletter. If hewishesto
22  darify what the purpose of that prefiled testimony would 22 makeareques for some sort of --

23 be 23 CHAIRLUCE: Sometimescounsd fromal

24 JUDGE TOREM: W, | won't know until 24 facetsand representing Al sorts of different parties

25 someoneasksfor it to befiled. 25 fed differently about dl sorts of different things, and

Page 31 Page 33

1 MR. PEEPLES Would it bejust with regerd 1 they haveto act accordingly.

2 totrying torebut whet isin the letter? 2 JUDGE TOREM: All | want to mekedeer is
3 JUDGE TOREM: It may be, and it may bethere 3 thatif anyonefedsthat hisletter is some sort of

4 isno need for that but Smply aquestion of 4 bombshdll a thelast minute, tell us Let usevauate

5 cossexamingion. But, again, because these folks may 5 therequest, and well try to dojudiceand dlow

6 notableto be cdled aswitnessesthat are the authors of 6  everybody to get theinformation they need for thefirst
7  theldter cross-examination may not be asufficent 7  weskof March. That'sal.

8  remeady for whatever wrong someoneis proposing occurred to 8 Mr. Bricklin, anything elss?

9 them 9 MR. BRICKLIN: Tha'sfine. Thank you.

10 CHAIRLUCE: | wanttojud interject here. 10 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Thanks

11 ThisisChar Luce If | recdl correctly from previous 11 Anything dse on the Wild Horse project as

12 casestha weve hed, and Sumas comesto mind, and I'm not 12 proposed?

13  sureitwasSumas. Council hasinthe past tregted 13 All right. Thelast thing that | want to

14  contractors as an extension of gaff, and it hasnat, if | 14 notefor evaryone dse hereisthat the next medting of
15 recdl correctly, had either Saff or contractors 15 EFSECisscheduled | beievefor amonth from today on
16 genedly cdled aswitnesses 16 March8. If the Coundil goesforward on thewesk of March
17 JUDGE TOREM: Correct. 17  7ththrough 11th for the hearing on Wild Horse, one of two
18 CHAIR LUCE: Wha wehavein stuationslike 18  thingswill occur. Either that meeting will be
19 thispermitted waswhen aletter such asthiscameinas 19 restheduled or on the afternoon of Tuesday the 8th the
20 Ms Esskosddtheleterisamatter of public record, 20  Wild Horse procesdings will cease for some period of time,
21  andthen partieswho wanted to comment on whetever was 21 andwewill hold that meeting for those that want to
22  contaned in thet letter could offer comments asthey 22  atendinpersonin Ellensburg a thefairgrounds and we
23 wanted, and that would seem to be an gppropriate thing to 23 will haveacdl-in number if the td ephone technology can
24 do. However, | dont think weve ever characterized it as 24 beobtained for therest of thefolksthere. I'll leave
25 filing abrief or filing amation or anything like that. 25  that upto gtaff. But well know on the 22nd whether
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1 weredill going to Ellensbourg for thet week, and, if so,
2 what'sgoing to hgppen with the actud regular EFSEC
3 medting; whether it will be accommodating within the
4 hearing chedule or moved to ancther dete.
5 MR. FIKSDAL: Judge Torem, thisisAllen
6 Fkgdd. Tha wasgoingto bean itemthat | wasgoing to
7 bring up under the other agendaitemsin this agendathat
8 wered today.
9 JUDGE TOREM: All right. So moreto follow.
10 If thereisnothing further, then this prehearing
11  conferenceisadjourned, and wewill go to back to the
12 regular EFSEC medting a 2:12 in the afternoon.
13 * k k k%
14 (Whereupon, the prehearing conference was
15 adjourneda 2:12 pm.)
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
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4
5 AFFIDAVIT
6
7 I, Shaun Linsg, CCR, Certified Court Reporter,
8  dohereby certify thet the foregoing transcript
9 prepared under my direction isatrue and accurate
10  record of the proceedings taken on February 8, 2005,
11  inOlympia Weashington.
12
13
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